
For Existing Employees Who Started Prior to January 1, 2020 

2020 IRS Form W-4 – Employee’s Withholding Certificate  

Employees who have furnished Form W-4 in any year before 2020 are not required to furnish a new form merely because 

of the redesign. Onslow County Schools will continue to compute withholding based on the information from the 

employee's most recently furnished Form W-4.  However, completing the New 2020 IRS Form W-4 may make your 

withholding more accurately match your tax liability due to changes in tax laws.  If an employee desires to make changes 

to their withholdings, the New 2020 IRS Form W-4 will need to be submitted to the Payroll Department.  The New 2020 

IRS Form W-4 is a complete overhaul of the form unlike any previous W-4 forms.  This overhauled form may take some 

time to review depending on your personal financial situation.  In order to determine the right amount of withholdings 

from your paycheck, we encourage you to review the 2020 IRS Form W-4 completely, check out the Frequently Asked 

Questions and the Tax Withholding Estimator at www.irs.gov/W4App, and consider obtaining professional tax advice for 

your personal situation if needed.  (Employees of Onslow County Schools cannot provide any tax advice.) 

Tax Withholding Estimator:  www.irs.gov/W4App

 


